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Thank you Mr. Chairman,
Excellencies, 

Distinguished delegates, 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

I have great privilege to address this distinguished Forum of the 4th Session of the Global Platform on the Disaster Risk Reduction on behalf of HE Mr. Gjorge Ivanov President of the Republic of Macedonia. Please allow me to provide you with some information for the undertakings we are making in order to increase our preparedness nationally and regionally. 

As a country that has suffered impact of natural disaster in the past, Republic of Macedonia pays utmost importance to the Disaster Risk Reduction.  

We welcome the UN ISDR commitment to underscore very important issues on this Forum, which in our opinion are instrumental to provide better ground for more preventive readiness of states and Regions.  In particular, we would like to stress the role of the Private Sector in the DRR and enhanced and consolidated cooperation on every level.
In that regard, I would like to inform you that since COP15 in 2009, the President of the Republic of Macedonia has continuously advocated for Disaster Risk Reduction and Climate Change Adoption.  
On June 1st 2013, in Ohrid, our President Ivanov will host the 16th Summit of Heads of State and Government of the South East European Cooperation Process, titled “Solidarity in Action” and focused on DRR and CCA.
The Summit aims at enhancing regional cooperation to further strengthen the capabilities of SEECP participating states for DRR and CCA through creating a Regional Action Plan in line with the Hyogo Framework for Action, defining long term priorities in compliance to already existing activities in South East Europe.

The Summit also seeks to advance regional efforts to integrate DRR and CCA measures in major policies and financial instruments related in particular to: agriculture, energy, infrastructure, health, environment, environmental impact assessment, land use, urban, and spatial planning, social policies, response and post-recovery programmes.

The event should encourage the government to regularly assess progress at regional meetings against the goals set by the Hyogo Framework for Action and – in future perspective, that is post 2015 – the HFA 2.

The SEECP Ohrid Summit will encourage SEECP Participating States and RCC to include enhanced regional cooperation in the field of disaster risk reduction and climate change adaptation as valuable components in the South East Europe 2020 Strategy for economic growth.
Ladies and Gentlemen, 
In concluding, I would to underline that the overall objective of the Summit is to secure political commitment and strong leadership among heads of state government to strengthen the institutional capacities for reduction of the impact of disasters and build the resilience of communities in South Eastern Europe. 

Thank you ​​​​​​​​​​​​for your attention. . 
